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COMING EVENTS 

• 6  December Year 12 sign-out 

day, Periods 3 and 4, return 

resources to faculties 

• 8  December Year 12 sign-out 

day, Periods 1 and 2, return 

resources to faculties 

• 7 - 10 December Year 12 

major works exhibition at 

Mudgee Arts Precinct 

• 9 December whole school  

Presentation Assembly 

• 13 December Year 12 

Graduation Assembly at 

AREC (limit 2 guests, fully 

vaccinated) 

• 15 December  Year 12 Formal 

at Parklands, 7pm, all 

attendees must be fully 

vaccinated. 

• Thursday 16 December last 

day for students 

• Tuesday 1 February 2022 

Years 7 and 12 return 
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Principal’s Message 

 

Art 

A hand-to-mouth existence is about as tough as it gets. Wondering 

from where the next meal will come or whether there will be a roof over 

one’s head for the foreseeable future is no way of living. It is merely an 

existence. 

For those who exist with barely enough money to pay the bills, life is 

dogged by uncertainty. 

Art has the ability to move us beyond plain existence. Art compels us 

to look beyond the necessities of existence – what it takes to just 

survive – and obliges us to create or receive for the sake and simple 

joy of expression and meaning. 

Art has the power to communicate beyond the existential. 

Art has the power to allow us to make aesthetically beautiful 

statements about any number of things. Art also allows us to share in 

the humanity of others – those who are or have shared this journey 

called life. We do so through the enjoyment of what has been created. 

Good art has the power to lift us all beyond the daily grind that often 

marks existence. 

Next week, the newly-opened Mudgee Arts Precinct will feature a 

display of major works produced by Mudgee High’s HSC Visual Arts 

students and Industrial Technology students. The display will be 

opened on Monday afternoon, 6 December and will be available for 

viewing until Friday 10 December. 

Next week’s display will be an opportunity to move beyond routine and 

mere existence, and potentially be moved by what you discover. 

I encourage you to take the opportunity while it serves. 

Until next week… 

Wayne Eade 

Principal 
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Next  P&C meeting  

 Monday 28 February 

7pm via Zoom.  

Contact the school for 
meeting details         

All welcome. 

http://www.mudgee-h.schools.nsw.edu.au
https://www.facebook.com/mudgeehighschool/




From the Office… 

Positions available 

Mudgee High School is seeking casual School Administrative Officers. 

We are looking for interested administrative staff to be placed on our casual relief list.  

The position will be on call when there are staff absences. Ideally you will need to have 

administrative experience, however, training can be provided.  

Successful applicants will need to be energetic, self-directed, prepared to work as part of a 

team, and possess some computer and general office skills.  

School work requires applicants be screened for suitability with the NSW Department of 

Education, and possess a NSW Working With Children Check (WWCC) before commencing 

employment. There are also a small number of online mandatory training sessions that need to 

be completed to remain employed.  

If this type of work is something you are qualified and/or interested in pursuing, you can send a 

CV expressing your interest to Selina Foreman at: 

Selina.foreman@det.nsw.edu.au 

Alternatively, you can call the school on 6372 1533 to organise a time to come in for a face-to-

face discussion about the role. 

House Championship Tally 

 

 

Cunningham  

156 262 

 

 

Blaxland 

153 295 

 

 

Lawson 

149 014 

 

 

Wentworth 

144 732 

mailto:Selina.foreman@det.nsw.edu.au


Week 8 Term 4 P&C awards 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Patrick Holleman 

Year 7 

For his outstanding efforts across all 

subjects. 

Madalyn Bourke 

Year 8 

For being a reliable and conscientious 

student in all her classes. 

Edana England 

Year 9 

For her consistent application and 

proactive approach to learning. 

Kelly Kurtz 

Year 10 

For a report she can be proud of and for 

being consistently safe, responsible and 

respectful. 

Isabelle Fry 

Year 11 

For her involvement in fundraising 

activities, no matter the weather. 

 

Year 12 

 



Christmas Bandanas 

Careers News 

2021 will be Mr Kempton’s final year as Careers Advisor. He 

has been Careers Advisor at Mudgee High since 1991. Over 

the years, he has guided many students through the 

sometimes overwhelming process of making post-school 

career choices, be that tertiary education, apprenticeships, 

traineeships or seeking employment in the community.  

Mr Kempton will take leave in 2022 and possibly ease himself 

into retirement with some casual teaching. He plans to spend 

time with his family and pursue his interests and hobbies. 

Farewell Mr Kempton, you will be greatly missed. 

Mr Nicholls will be taking on the 

role of Careers Advisor. He 

comes with extensive history in 

the provision of vocational 

education and training.  

Mr Nicholls has many new ideas and plans to make his own mark on 

the role. 





Science News 

Science is important to the lives of our students. Families of our school community can 

appreciate knowing more information about the scientific world is advantageous considering our 

current world-wide predicament.  

Students have been busy through this term learning about the living world, chemical reactions, 

planet Earth and the universe. Year 8 students advanced their understanding of plants through a 

series of experiments and theory lessons. When you see them, ask them about photosynthesis. 

They should know more than they knew last year!  

This term will also see our students participating in a final round of tests to see how much of their 

learning they are now able to convey to others. The information that the Science teachers will 

gain from this will help enable the organisation of classes next year and planning for future 

learning experiences.  

Year 6 students from our primary partner schools are getting in early and are having a 

demonstration lesson on scientific observations. Mudgee High’s science teachers are looking 

forward to having them here next year.  

Mudgee Public School Year 6 transition 



Canteen volunteers needed 

Mudgee High School canteen provides healthy food for students and staff. 

The canteen is managed by the P&C and all profits are used to fund school improvements and 

initiatives.   

The canteen relies on assistance from volunteers to help with food preparation. 

If you would like to volunteer some of your time, please contact the Canteen Manager, Michelle, 

on 0407 131 950 or Mr Holleman at carl.holleman@det.nsw.edu.au. 

Any amount of time you can spare to be available would be greatly appreciated. 



Advertisements 













Sponsorship 

Mudgee High School - LINK Program 

Proudly supported by 

Ulan Coal Mine 


